Freedom of Information Act 2000 – council tax reduction/support scheme
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am updating our records to take account of any changes to the council tax reduction/support scheme in Leicester from April 2021.

Please could you provide me with details of your council tax reduction scheme (sometimes known as council tax support) for working-age claimants for 2021/22.

If you have made any changes from the scheme you operated in 2020/21, please identify those changes.

Answer:

There are no substantive changes to the scheme in 2021/22, other than uprating values and changes required under The Council Tax Reduction Schemes (Prescribed Requirements) (England) (Amendment) Regulations 2021.
If you have already published your 2021/22 council tax reduction/support scheme policy document, please provide a link/copy.

Our policy document will be released on 1st April 2021 here: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-community/benefits-and-support/council-tax-support/ and therefore this information is exempt as it is intended for future publication in line with Section 22 of the Act.  This letter acts as Section 17 refusal notice in respect of this part of your request.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
